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Dear Parents/Carers, 

I am pleased to be able to share with you the report 

of our recent Health Check. The report shows just 

how far the school has come in very nearly two years 

since we converted to become an academy. Lots has 

changed, we have lots to be proud of but we will 

continue to work hard to ensure that 

the children get the very best 

education. Scan the QR code to be 

directed to the full report on our 

website or find it under the ‘Statutory Information’ 

tab. 

Thank you to the Year 5 parents and carers that were 

able to join us for lunch on Wednesday afternoon it 

was lovely to see so many of you. The children have 

continued to work really hard this term and we hope 

they enjoy their half term holiday not forgetting we 

return on Monday 24th February at 8.45am.  

Have a good week!     

Graham Almond - Headteacher 

Dates for your Diary 

Monday 24th February 

Start of Term 4 

Thursday 27th February 

Y5 and Y6 Planetarium (in school) 

**Breakfast Club in Y6 Classroom enter through front 

entrance on this day** 

Tuesday 3rd March 

Year 2 and Year 3 at Primary Music Prom (Lincoln)* 

Thursday 5th March 

World Book Day 

Monday 30th March 

Parents’ Evening* 

Wednesday 1st April  

Parents’ Evening*   *Letter sent home 

Mr Borrell’s Ball Games Club  

Mr Borrell’s Ball Games club has now finished—it was 

just for Term 3. We will shortly be sending a letter out 

for his new club next term.  

World Book Day 

This year, World Book Day 

is on Thursday 5th March. 

We will be celebrating this 

by dressing up as our 

favourite book characters 

and celebrating our love for reading. We wanted to 

provide you with plenty of notice for this to get 

outfits arranged – but please don’t feel as though you 

need to spend a small fortune on these! Old clothing 

can be modified to create a brilliant outfit and there 

are loads of great ideas online.  

Safeguarding Policy Update 

Our school Safeguarding Policy was recently updated 

and ratified by the Governors it can be found on the 

school website.  

Parents’ Survey 

Thank you to everyone who took the time to 

complete our recent survey. The results have been 

posted on our website (another QR code!) and they 

are really pleasing. Most pleasingly all 

surveys returned agreed that: 

Their child was happy at school 

There is a good range of subjects available  

Their child does well at school 



            Chapel Champions: 13th February 2020 

 Achievement Award Values Award: Resilience 

Reception  Teddy: putting top effort into all that he does.  Anas: showing resilience during phonics sessions. 

Year 1 Rio U: continuous effort in phonics. Zac: showing resilience in trying new foods in Topic.  

Year 2 Isaac: working independently at home to make a 

mixture to share.  

Tommy: supporting other children in the class to develop 

their resilience skills.  

Year 3 Shania: excellent work in Maths using subtraction. Alissia M: showing fantastic resilience in reading.  

Year 4 Addison: great editing skills in English.  Ethan H: showing resilience in all areas of his work.  

Year 5 Fatima: a fantastic persuasive letter.  Ethan H: for a great improvement in his handwriting.  

Year 6 Susan: a really clear and descriptive piece of writing 

in English.  

Keira H: great resilience with her reading.  

New Age Kurling 

Champions!  

Mr Borrell and Mrs Jarvis 

took three teams from the 

school to the New Age 

Kurling competition on 

Wednesday afternoon. All 

of the children did brilliantly 

and competed in exactly the 

right spirit and one of our teams finished as overall 

winners! For the third year in a row we will be 

representing the Coastal Sports partnership at the 

County Summer Games! Well done everyone.  

Veg Power: #EatThemToDefeatThem 

After half term will be taking part in a national campaign organised by ‘Veg 

Power’ to get children to eat more vegetables by encouraging children to 

’Eat Them to Defeat Them’.  There will be adverts on the TV , a special 

assembly and the children will get an exciting reward sticker chart to 

encourage them to ‘defeat the vegetables’ by eating them!  

Each week will focus on defeating a different vegetable. In the first week 

back after the holidays it is the turn of the carrots: it’s crunch time carrots!  

Look out for the national advertising campaign on ITV, Sky and Channel 4 

starting on 24th February.   

As part of the campaign we will be adding carrot to the salad on offer at 

lunchtimes, carrot cake will be on the menu and we will offering a delicious 

savoury flapjack (containing… carrot!) for 20p a slice at morning break time 

during the week.  

Mini Police Patrol 

Our Mini Police were out on patrol 

on Monday with Sergeant Kelly. We 

put cones out and monitored 

parking. The parking by parents and 

carers was excellent—fully legal. Thank you. The Mini 

Police would like to encourage you to always park 

safely, never on yellow lines EVERY DAY. This will mean 

we avoid putting any of 

our children’s lives in 

danger.  


